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Dear Baroness Vere, 
 
 
I am writing about the declaration of a Coronavirus outbreak at the DVLA contact centre in 
Swansea on 21 December.   
 
We have been concerned about transmission risks at the DVLA site for several months and 
since September, a team including Public Health Wales, Swansea Council, the Health and 
Safety Executive and the local Health Board, has been mobilised to assist the DVLA with 
managing the impact of Covid-19 in the workplace.   
 
The last three weeks has seen a further increase in confirmed cases of COVID-19 amongst 
workers at the site and we are continuing to receive concerning reports about workplace 
measures and practices at the site.   
 
As the UK Minister responsible for the DVLA’s operations, I ask that you ensure the DVLA 
contact centre in Swansea is operating safely and in compliance with the Coronavirus 
Regulations and Guidance in Wales.  In particular, I am seeking your assurance that:   
 

 A COVID-19 risk assessment has been undertaken in discussion with the workforce 
and/or their recognised trade union and that the results have been shared with the 
workforce. 

 

 Workers are being supported to work from home where this is possible and that workers 
are not being required or placed under pressure to attend the site if there is not a clearly 
demonstrated business need for them to do so. 
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 All reasonable measures are being undertaken to ensure that 2metre physical distancing 
is maintained at the site and that other reasonable measures are being taken to reduce 
the risk of exposure to COVID-19.   

 
It is imperative that Government, its agencies and public authorities set the right example in 
the conduct of its operations and I ask that you ensure the DVLA is doing all it can to keep 
its workforce, local community and Wales safe.   
 
I look forward to your response.   
 
 

Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
 

MARK DRAKEFORD 


